RAMS 1° of July 2025, Club Meeting Minutes

Meeting Started @ 6:55pm with Nineteen members present, Quorum requirement met with 19 members present.
Adjourned 7:35pm (40 minutes).

New Members: Bren Bailey & Glen Brewer; Motion to approve Ken Kayser, Dave Hansen second, unanimous.

Club Recognition: Message from President Howard Bass:

John Amsden donated a heavy-duty roller which will provide maintenance on our field.

Happy Birthday to the following Pilots! Fz=—
July 2025 Birthdays
Tucker Kenneth

Pendergr: Roger
Steward Rodney
Jansen Bruce

The meeting was longer this month due to discussion and vote for electricity.

Prior Meeting Minutes: Unanimously Approved, George Welcome motion, Dave Hansen second.

Treasurer Report: Unanimously Approved, Jim Anderson, James Miller, approve & second.

Old Business:

John Welcome spoke about the remarkable success for the Warbird event. 81 pilots strong along with extremely
demanding work on the Engine raffle which was sold completely out.

John Titus discussed the Heli event results. There were 57 pilots which is huge for our Heli Event. John thanked everyone
who attended and pitched in to help.

New Business:

Installing Electric Power from Yadkin Electric was the primary discussion. All other discussions were tabled until August.
The club had a spirited discussion regarding the pros and cons of installing power at a cost of $25k.

1. The vote was taken under new business due to the fact the Club had not actually voted for installment of power.

2. Motion by George Welcome, Second by John Titus. The Motion carried 16 to 2.
Summary: There were 19 voting members who attended the meeting which more than provided a required
quorum. After much discussion with viewpoints for and against, a motion and second was received to spend
a little less than twenty-five thousand dollars ($25,000) for running electric power to our field. ($24,174.03)
One member left frustrated before the vote, 16 voted for the motion, 2 voted against. The motion passed
and officially the Club will be installing electricity to the RAMS Club field.

Adjournment: Motion to close our June 2025 Meeting --- 1. George Welcome 2. James Miller - approved 7:35pm.

£ '-Ef 50/50 Drawing: There was no 50/50 drawing.

Respectfully, Submitted Mike Holbrook, 7/8/2025.




